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CITY OF NEWPORT BEACH
Board of Library Trustees Minutes

Study Session – Central Library 
July 6, 2010 - 5:00pm
Convened at 5:00pm 
1. Call to Order and Roll Call

Trustees Present:  





Staff Present:  

Lynn Crutchley, chairing the meeting

Cynthia Cowell, Library Services Director
Stephanie Murguia





Tim Hetherton, Library Services Manager

Jerry King







Melissa Kelly, Support Services Coordinator

Elaine McMillion, Administrative Assistant

Trustees Absent:  






Karen Clark







Kathleen Peterson

2. Public Present/Comments – None.  
The Library Board and staff welcomed newly appointed Board of Library Trustee 
Jerry King.
3. Review of City Website / Council Policies for the Library – City Council Policies for the Library, I-1 through I-8 were reviewed and discussed.  Revisions were noted as being previously approved by the Board of Library Trustees on Policy I-1 “Library Service Policy” and on Policy I-6 “Children in the Library”.  The Board was asked to review all eight policies and be prepared to approve any additional revisions at the July 20, 2010 Regular Board of Library Trustees meeting, after which they will be forwarded to the City Attorney for final approval and revision in the City Council Policy Manual.
4. Reports from Trustees – Jerry King was formally introduced.  He gave an overview of his marketing experience and work with business groups, non-governmental groups, and homeowners associations.  Jerry is also a volunteer with the Friends of the Library Bookstore, and a lecturer at UCI and Chapman University.   
5. Report from the Library Services Director – Library Services Director Cynthia Cowell invited the Board to attend the next Civic Center/Library Expansion Design meeting with the Public Works Director and the Civic Center architects on Wednesday, July 14 at 4:00 in the Central Library conference room.  Construction and project information flyers were distributed.
Flyers were distributed for the NBPL Literacy Services fundraiser to be held on Monday, 
July 26 from 4:30 – 9:30 p.m. at Islands in Newport Beach, and the Newport Beach Sunrise 
Rotary Club Lobsterfest to be held at the Newport Dunes Waterfront Resort on August 1
from 3:00 to 9:00 p.m.  


The Memorandum of Understanding between the City of Newport Beach and the Orange County Museum of Art to create a Sculpture Park at the Civic Center was presented and approved at the June 22, 2010 City Council Meeting.  The Library Board discussed meeting with the City Arts Commission on a quarterly basis in order to discuss issues related to public art at the new Civic Center.  

The formal request that staff received recently from the Orange County Museum of Arts asking for volunteers to coordinate children’s programming was discussed. 

The 2011 Distinguished Speaker Lecture Series has been confirmed as follows:

· February
25 & 26
- Billy Collins, Senior American poet


· March 25 & 26
- Ruth Reichl, American food writer
· April 15 & 16

- Dave Eggers, American writer, editor and publisher
· May 
20 & 21

- Andrew Ross Sorkin, American journalist and author
Staff announced a $200,000 savings in the Library’s FY 2009/2010 budget.  
The NBPL Foundation and Friends of the Library wish lists will be presented to the Board at the July 20 meeting for formal approval.    
The OASIS Senior Center will be re-opening in October 2010.
The Chef Series continues with the following three scheduled events in 2009:
· Tuesday, July 20 - Chef Cathy Thomas, 

· Tuesday, August 17 - Chef Diane Weber 

· Tuesday, September 21 - Chef Susan Irby 

There will be no classes held in November and December 2009.  Chef Dennis Brask will begin the series again in January 2011.  The NBPL Foundation wish list includes a request for funds to implement an event registration program through Millennium so customers may register for Library programs directly through the Library’s web calendar.  

6. Adjourned –  5:50pm

Submitted by:     _____________________________________________________







     Trustee Kathleen Peterson[image: image1.png]



